LOWELL METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
March 23rd, 2023

The Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission met in regular session on March 23rd, 2023, at the
Lowell Town Hall.

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm.

L. Roll Call

Commissioner LeAnn Angerman, present
Commissioner Sharon Patterson, present
Commissioner Ray Borchert, absent
Commissioner Mark Schwartz, absent
Commissioner David Regan, present
Chief James Woestman, present

IT. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE February 23rd, 2023, REGULAR SESSION
Commissioner Regan made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 23rd, 2023, Regular
session, seconded by Commissioner Patterson. 3 ayes, motion passed.

IV. APPROVAL OF CLAIMS/EXPENDITURES
Commissioner Patterson made a motion to approve the Claims/Expenditures, seconded by
Commissioner Regan. 3 ayes, motion passed.

V. CHIEF’S REPORT AND THE REPORT OF THE COMMITTEES OR MEMBERS

Chief Woestman informed the Commission there has been no officers out with COVID-19 related
issues and the Police Department is now at 113.5 shifts lost due to COVID-19.

Chief Woestman stated the written test for promotions has been finalized and he is hoping to schedule it
in late April with the oral interviews beginning in May.

Chief Woestman stated they are finishing up painting and are awaiting the arrival of the new defensive
tactics mat system to replace the old one damaged in the training room.

Chief Woestman announced the first active shooter training of the year is scheduled for this month and
he has expanded the frequency of this training to three times a year.

Chief Woestman stated the 11" and 12" officers have been scheduled to attend SRO training to work
part time for the school corporation.

VI. INTRODUCTION AND ADOPTION OF RESOLUTIONS
There were none.

VII. OLD BUSINESS
There was none.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS
There was none.



IX. PETITIONS, REMONSTRANCES, AND COMMUNICATIONS
There was none.

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS
The next Police Commission meeting was set for April 27th, 2023, at 7 pm.
Interviews for the promotional process were set for May 23 and May 25%.

XI. ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Patterson made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Regan. 3
ayes, motion passed.

The Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p m.

LeAhn Angermfr Presidedt

Mark Schwartz, Secretary



